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1 PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
 This report provides Elected Members with the first set of comparative loss figures for 

the financial years 2004/05 and 2005/06. 
 
2 RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
 It is recommended the Committee: 
 

i notes the initial benchmark data provided; 
 
ii agrees to monitor the progress of the loss data presented;  and 
 
iii continues to support Risk Management activity to control self insured losses. 
 

3 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
 There are no immediate financial implications from the content of this report.  The control 

of self insured losses is, of course, an essential element of the effective stewardship of 
public funds. 

 
4 LOCAL AGENDA IMPLICATIONS 
  
 None 
 
5 EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES 
 
 None 
 
6 BACKGROUND 
 
 Members attention is drawn to the content of Report No 581-2005 to the Audit and Risk 

Management Sub Committee of 26 September 2005, intimating development of the 
Council's new Risk Management Information System. 

  
 Analysis of the data by the Council's Risk Management Section highlights the following 

features: 
 
 Property Damage 
 
 No major fire event occurred during either of the two years reported on.  Once again 

there has been a significant reduction (circa £100,000) in the Council's malicious 
damage loss exposure.  The revised total malicious damage figure is expected to outturn 
at less than £500,000 and it is remarkable to consider that at its worst this cost 
exceeded £1m per annum. 
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 Public Liability 
 
 It is a feature of such claims that initial reserves are set cautiously.  The Council and its 

Insurers are successful in turning down claims where negligence does not exist and it is 
too early to accurately predict a financial outturn for either year.  It would be fair, 
however, to state there has been no significant deterioration in the loss profile. 

 
 Motor Insurance 
 
 The motor costs are relatively static over the two years.  A number of claims (third party 

claims) are still to mature or be intimated.  Whilst costs are controlled, the frequency of 
accidents is not falling.  A very detailed Risk Management report will be submitted to the 
next Audit and Risk Management Sub Committee addressing all aspects of motor 
exposures. 

 
 Employers Liability 
 
 The 2004/05 figures are consistent with past years performance, there being one claim 

of particular value which is skewing performance.  The 2005/06 year is expected to 
mature to a more realistic figure within 12 months. 

 
 Summary 
 
 For many years the Council's loss statistics show improvement.  Whilst this is pleasing 

there remains scope for further controls and continued investment in "spend to save" 
Risk Management projects. 

 
7 CONSULTATION 
 
7.1 The Chief Executive, Depute Chief Executive (Support Services) and Depute Chief 

Executive (Finance) have been consulted on the content of this report. 
 
8 BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
 None 
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